DIFC COURTS’ USERS’ COMMITTEE 
MEETING MINUTES 

27 February 2008
Attendees

Joyce Maykut QC Chairman – General Counsel, DFSA

Rita Jaballah on behalf of Philip Punwar - Al Tamimi & Co

Graham Lovett – Clifford Chance 
Caroline Jaffer on behalf of Alec Emmerson – Clyde & Co

Richard Briggs – Hadef Al Dhahiri & Associates

Ali Al Hashimi – Global Advocates (non voting member)

Sunita Johar– Acting Registrar

Amna AlOwais - Committee Secretary

Apologies

Muna Farid - DIFX

Dean Ferris – Chief Legal Officer, DIFCA

Sean Angle – Reed Smith Richards Butler (non voting member) 

1. Welcome by Chairman: 

· Minutes of the last meeting of 27 Nov 2007 adopted.
2. Follow up on action points from the last meeting:

· Publication of the DIFC Rules (RDC) – Published, enacted and on the website.

· Appointment of new Judges and Appeal Court Judges – four Court of Appeal Judges and two local First Instance Judges, Small Claims Division have been appointed and were sworn in on 27 Jan 2008.  

·  “Masters/Deputy Registrar Proposal” – At the 21 November 2007 CUC concerns were raised about the availability of judges to hear urgent applications. A proposal prepared by Graham Lovett, which outlined the legislative authority for the Chief Justice to empower deputy registrars under Article 17(2) of the Courts Law with specified judicial authority will be tabled for year end. The CUC agreed that the need for masters should be reassessed in light of the appointment of more Judges and a new Registrar.

3. Assessment of CUC activities: 
· The CUC agreed to assess its activities and effectiveness at least once a year. The self assessment will be scheduled for the last meeting of the year (Oct/Nov). Members agreed that it was important to have a representative of the judiciary at least once a year at a CUC meeting to obtain their views about future projects and the activities of the CUC. 
4. Proposals for discussion for 2008 to be discussed with Chief Justice:

· The CUC Chairman to meet the Chief Justice or Deputy Chief Justice to discuss Court related issues and processes raised by the CUC, which could be improved or benefit from remedial action. 
· It would be useful to publish the RDC in hard copy - book or loose leaf format, which would facilitate regular and timely updates. 

· It is essential to have timely capture issues concerning administration of the Courts and its processes so they are not lost. A users’ or parties’ questionnaire or some other efficient process following closure of a case should be developed to ensure capture of constructive feedback. Obtaining feedback from the CA, CFI Judges or SCT Judges, without compromising judicial independence or confidentiality, is also essential. For example any practical problems relating to administration and court processes should be identified; how are Claims issued and registered (pre-trial); are there gaps in the Rules (Judges may identify them during trial; are there practical and effective enforcement and execution provisions?
· Rita Jaballah raised concerns related to an application and court process, and indicated she would document either in generic terms or more specifically upon conclusion of the matter.
· It would also be useful to have introductory meetings with the Dubai Courts Enforcement Judges and with the Dubai Public Prosecutor to increase mutual understanding of respective and inter jurisdictional processes and to facilitate any future protocols that may be beneficial to users of both the DIFC Courts and Dubai Courts. (In particular issues regarding reciprocal enforcement of orders and initiating criminal process for criminal conduct arising in the DIFC.) CUC Chairman to follow up.
5. Other matters arising. CUC members discussed the benefits of:

· Law reports being published on a quarterly basis by the Judges and lawyers about the DIFC Courts and other relevant topics, such as jurisdictional issues, including DIFC Arbitration Centre and its jurisdictional interface with the DIFC Courts. 

· Regular review of the Rules.

· E filing system (to be implemented when cost effective) 

· Professional conference to be held sometime in Oct about the DIFC Courts and Rules (organizers Graham Lovett & Michael Black QC). 

6. The date of next meeting to be determined in conjunction with fixing the CUC meeting schedule for 2008.  The Chairman will circulate suggested dates via email prior to the next meeting to determine dates most convenient to members. 
Action required for next meeting:

· Circulate the 2008 CUC meeting schedule proposal to CUC members 
· Liaise with Chief Justice on issues and concerns raised by CUC members 
· Rita Jaballah to forward note on concerns regarding court administration  processes related to applications
· Ali Al Hashimi to provide contact details of the Bur Dubai Public Prosecutor 
· Rita Jaballah to provide contact details of the Head of the Enforcement Judge of the Dubai Courts. 

Amna Al Owais 

Courts Users Committee Secretary

 27 February 2008
